
City of Newton Insurance Meeting 
Nov 4, 2021 

Attendees 

Marlene Harris, Tyler Weber, Gayle Glumac, Sandy Dhom, Amy Ochs Tarr, Matt Tarr, Joshua Kuhl, 
Melissa Brooks, David Brown, Jim Closson, Rosie York, and Greg Coker.   

Called to order at 6:00 pm 

• Jim Closson from Risk Management Association spoke on coverages and losses for the Risk 
Management insurance policy we have with RMA. Policy premiums have not increased since we 
started with them. This will be put on the agenda to vote on to accept or reject at our next 
meeting. 

• Melissa stated there is a $44 premium increase for each employee on the Trustmark Health 
policy.  This will come out of the levy.  

It was discussed that employees now pay for their individual eye care.  It was proposed that the city 
possibly pay the $8.24 for this monthly coverage per employee.  This will be put on the agenda for 
the next council meeting. 

 

Adjourned at 6:46  

Submitted by Marlene Harris insurance Chairman 


